Mr. Ronald Twiner Operations Manager U.S. Army Corps of Engineers The Dalles Lock and Dam P. O. Box 564 The Dalles, OR 97058

Dear Mr. Twiner,

This letter is a request for access to The Dalles Dam in 2015 to conduct Federal Energy Regulatory Commission required fish sampling in the Northern Wasco County PUD intake structure located on the north shore of The Dalles Dam. The Pacific States Marine Fisheries Commission has a Cooperative Agreement with the PUD to sample fish one 24 hour period per week, April through July.

I will provide the necessary documents, including: Project Work Plan, Project Impact Statement, Activity Hazard Analysis, and necessary permits to Tammy Mackey and Paul Keller prior to starting work.

If you have any questions please contact me at (541) 296-8989.

Sincerely,

Rick Martinson PSMFC Biologist

Enclosures